GENERAL MEETING

The minutes of the general meeting held in the Boardroom, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on 23 July 2020 at 7:00pm.

Present



Mr A. Jones (Chairman)

Ms H. Hannan (Deputy Chairman)

Mr E. Convery 

Mr I. Davison 

Mrs Moughtin
Mr D. Lace
Apologise


Mr B. Heath 

In attendance 


Mr D. Sewell (Clerk to Commissioners) 

	CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME
	20/018
	The Chairman welcomed the Board to the July meeting.

	
	
	

	ITEM 1 MINUTES

	20/019
	The Chairman requested confirmation of the minutes from the last meeting held on 25 June 2020. Mr Lace proposed the approval of these minutes. Mr Convery seconded this proposal and the Board unanimously agreed. 

	
	
	

	ITEM 2 MATTERS ARISING

	20/020
	Item 20/012 Transfer of Works from the Events and Commercial Innovation Lead Member Committee to the Finance and Staff Resource Committee 
The Board noted this Item was to be discussed at agenda item 10.

Item 20/013 PA 20/00455/B Improvement Works at Michael Street and Atholl Place

The Board noted their response following consultation with the public and the traders had been submitted to the Department of Environment, Food and Agriculture.

Item 20/013 PA 20/0344/B Sewerage Works on Fields 311785, 311787 and 311878

The Board noted the additional information required to assess this proposal had not been submitted to date.

Item 20/014 Western Swimming Pool Update
The Town Clerk reported works had commenced on the installation of the rubber safety surfacing. This should be completed by 1 August 2020 subject to having dry weather conditions to lay this material.

Item 20/015 Commercial Rent Holiday

The Board noted all the Commissioners’ commercial tenants would be advised of the support being provided by the Commissioners before the end of August.

Item 20/016 Isle of Man Bank Temporary Closure of Peel Branch

The Board noted the bank had reopened for two days per week on 20 July 2020. The Town Clerk reported representatives from the bank had advised the bank would reopen full time once resources redeployed to deal with urgent Covid19 related matters are returned to community banking services. No timescale was available for when this would take place.

Item 20/016 Town Branding

The Board noted a meeting was required to permit the Department of Enterprise representatives to discus this proposal with Peel traders.

Item 20/017 Any Other Business Operational Items
The Town Clerk reported no operational updates were required from the last meeting.



	
	
	

	HOUSING ITEMS  


	20/021
	Item 3 Property Asset Management Lead Member Update
The Board noted a Property and Asset Management Lead Member Committee meetings had taken place in July 2020 and the minutes would be reported to the next Board meeting.

Item 4 Planning Decisions
The Board noted no planning decisions were reported to the Board meeting.



	 
	
	

	EVENTS, COMMERCIAL INNOVATION AND WORKS 
	20/022
	Item 5 Events, Commercial Innovation and Works Lead Member Committee

The Board noted an Events, Commercial Innovation and Works Lead Member Committee meetings had not taken place since March 2020.

Item 6 Supermanx Bank Holiday Weekend -28 August 2020

Mr Davison reported the Moddey Dhoo were arranging a motorcycle event in Peel at Marine Parade on 29 August 2020. The arrangements were all in place for this event.

He reported the only carnival on the Island would take place in Peel on 1 August 2020 and the Commissioners were putting together proposals for the Oie Honney event for 31 October 2020 and a new equine beach event scheduled for 13 September 2020.



	
	
	

	FINANCE ITEMS 


	20/023
	Item 7 Finance and Staff Resource Lead Member Committee

The Board noted a Finance and Staff Resource Lead Member Committee meetings had not taken place since March 2020.

Item 8 HSBC Borrowing
The Board noted the content of the communication from the Attorney General’s Chamber dated 13 July, 22 July 2020 and the associated documents concerning local authority borrowing for capital projects from the HSBC. Mr Convery proposed the documents are signed by the Chairman, Mrs Moughtin and Town Clerk who are the current authorized signatories for HSBC loans.  He proposed the authorizing signatories are extended to include the Deputy Chairman and Mr Davison. This was seconded by Mr Lace and the Board unanimously agreed.

Item 9 External Auditor Appointment and Agreement

The Board noted the content of the communication from the Department of Infrastructure dated 10 July 2020 concerning the appointment of the external auditor. The Town Clerk advised the date for the submission of financial information to the auditor was now 31 October 2020 and final signing of the statement of accounts was required by 30 January 2021. This change in the legislation was approved by Tynwald in at their July sitting.



	
	
	

	GENERAL ITEMS 


	20/024
	Item 10 Transfer of Works from Events and Commercial Innovation to Finance and Staff Resource Lead Member Committee
The Town Clerk reported at the Board meeting on 1 May 2020 the Board agreed to transfer the responsibility for Works from Events and Commercial Innovation Lead Member Committee to the Finance and Staff Resource Lead Member Committee. This transfer of delegation was agreed because it would permit a more equitable split in the functions which are visible to the public and work load for each of the Lead Member Committees. The Finance and Staff Resource Lead Member Committee had previously provided a political lead predominately on internal corporate governance matters and this transfer will transfer their political oversight of the Commissioners’ routine operational functions. The Town Clerk advised since this resolution was made the Finance and Staff Resource Lead Member Committee had now taken responsibility for attending the Western Civic Amenity Site Board meetings however, further clarification was required in relation to how the Works duties were segregated between the Lead Member Committees. The Chairman advised this transfer was ensuring adequate political oversight of the routine maintenance functions and not project specific issues which fall under the existing delegation of the other Lead Member Committees. He gave the example of housing works which fall under the delegation of the Properties and Asset Management Lead Member Committee and the Campsite playground project which remains under the delegation of the Events and Commercial Innovation Lead Member Committee. Mr Davison thanked the Chairman and the Town Clerk for this clarification and proposed a six month trial period for this changes in the delegation. This was seconded by Mrs Moughtin and the Board unanimously agreed. 

.

Item 11 Tynwald Commissioner for Administration
The Board noted the content of the Department of Infrastructure communication dated 30 June 2020 and the letter from the Tynwald Commissioner for Administration dated 29 June 2020. This Board noted the extension of the Tynwald Commissioner for Administration authority to include local authority matters came into operation on 1 July 2020.

Item 12 Manx Utility Authority Briefing on Peel Pipeline Plans

The Board noted the content of the briefing contained in the Manx Utility Authority communication dated 30 June 2020 concerning the forthcoming works on Peel Promenade and East Quay.

Item 13 Consultation on Introducing Private Landlord Register and Minimum Standards The Board noted the content of the Department for Infrastructure’s consultation concerning introducing a private landlord register and minimum standards for rented accommodation. The Deputy Chairman expressed concern that improving standards would reduce accessibility to rental housing stock and increase rents in the long term. The Chairman agreed with the Deputy Chairman’s concerns which may result in the imposition of onerous requirements for landlords and the direct impact this may have on low paid tenants.  


	
	
	

	ITEM 18 ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

	20/025
	Mrs Moughtin requested the Police take action concerning large commercial vehicles and camper vans in Boilley Spittall and the 2 hour trial parking area in the Douglas Street car park is made permanent.

Ms Hanan asked if more weed killing could be undertaken; when the Library and Museum buildings would be painted; and if a mural could be installed in Peel.

Mr Davison asked if the stop sign at the top of Station Bank could be turned around to face the traffic it is instructing to stop.

Mr Convery requested an update on the removal of the boat in the Cathedral grounds.

No any other business items were considered by the Board

The meeting ended at 7:47pm
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